本校入学者選抜試験問題に関してのお願い

昨今、教育現場における著作権の在り方が議論されています。 本校も、著作権法に基づいた著作物の適切な運用と管理に取り組 んでいます。

本校の入試問題の利用につきましても、下記の点にご留意いただき、適切なご利用をお願いいたします。

記

- 1. 本入試問題の著作権は、本校に帰属します。複製の作成は、事前に申告いただいた場合のみ許諾します。
- 2. 本入試問題で引用している文学作品等の第三者の著作物は、 関係団体を通じて、引用の許諾申請を行っています。

以上

令和6年度中学入試 [前期 E 入試]

英語科 問題

注意事項

- 1. 試験開始の合図があるまで、この問題冊子の中を見てはいけません。
- 2. この問題冊子は、表紙を含めて 20 ページあります。 試験中に、印刷がはっきりしなかったり、ページの乱れや抜け落ちに気づいたり した場合は、手を挙げて監督者に知らせなさい。
- 3. 解答用紙は別に配布されます。解答はすべてその解答用紙に記入しなさい。
- 4. 問題冊子の余白等は下書きなどに利用してよろしいが、どのページも切り離して はいけません。

[前期 E 入試] 受験番号 ______

金蘭千里中学校

① このリスニングテストは第1部から第5部まであります。英文は第1部と第2部では一度だけ、第3部から第5部では二度放送されます。

第1部

対話を聴き、その最後の文に対する応答として、最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3 から一つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

第2部

対話を聴き、その質問に対して最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 から一つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

第3部

英文を聴き、その質問に対して最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 から一つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

第4部

英文を聴き、問題冊子に書かれている No. 1から No. 5の内容が正しければ \bigcirc 、間違っていれば \times を解答らんに書きなさい。

第5部

シャーロック・ホームズと依頼人のソエムズの二人の会話を聴いて,後の問いに答えなさい。

第1部

- No. 1 1 Tomorrow.
 - 2 No. So cool.
 - 3 Yes. Since his last birthday.
- No. 2 1 The shortest.
 - 2 I have no brothers.
 - 3 I like my youngest brother.
- No. 3 1 It's a really nice zoo.
 - 2 No problem.
 - 3 The show will start at 3.
- No. 4 1 Be my guest.
 - 2 You won't win the game again.
 - 3 Good luck.
- No. 5 1 We do not have any help.
 - 2 I like a larger size of this shirt.
 - 3 I'm afraid not.

第2部

- *No. 1* 1 One.
 - 2 Two.
 - 3 Three.
 - 4 Four.
- No. 2 1 Twice a week.
 - 2 Every lesson.
 - 3 For two and a half hours.
 - 4 For four hours.
- No. 3 1 She studies hard.
 - 2 She plays badminton.
 - 3 She takes a nap.
 - 4 She takes a walk.
- No. 4 1 Seventy-five dollars.
 - 2 Sixty dollars.
 - 3 Forty-five dollars.
 - 4 Thirty dollars.
- No. 5 1 On weekdays.
 - 2 On weekends.
 - 3 On Saturday.
 - 4 On Sunday.

- No. 1 1 Next month.
 - 2 For four years.
 - 3 Japan.
 - 4 For six months.
- No. 2 1 Because Ken bought a new bicycle.
 - 2 Because Ken practiced riding a bicycle.
 - 3 Because Ken succeeded in riding a bicycle.
 - 4 Because Ken disliked riding a bicycle.
- No. 3 1 Three hours.
 - 2 Bad weather.
 - 3 Flight information.
 - 4 At an airport.
- No. 4 1 On Friday.
 - 2 On Sunday.
 - 3 On Tuesday.
 - 4 On Wednesday.
- No. 5 1 Only my sister.
 - 2 Only my brother.
 - 3 Only my mother.
 - 4 Both my sister and brother.

第4部

- No. 1 Lucy and Tom couldn't go to school because they were too young.
- No. 2 They were interested in what was happening outside of the garden.
- No. 3 When Lucy had her dolls be students, she was the teacher and Tom was always her student.
- No. 4 Lucy was sometimes tired of playing with Tom because she was almost five.
- No. 5 Lucy and Tom didn't know anything about the school at all.

第5部

- No. 1 ソエムズは、なぜ警察ではなくシャーロックに依頼したのですか。
 - 1 明日が大切なテストの初日だから、急いでいるため。
 - 2 自分に起こったことを、知らない人に話したくなかったから。
 - 3 シャーロックがとても忙しく、人気がありそうだったから。
 - 4 警察では頼りにならないから。
- No. 2 "test papers" についてソエムズが話したことと合わないものを、以下の
 - 1, 2, 3, 4から一つ選びなさい。
 - 1 ギリシャ語のテストである。
 - 2 今日の3時にオフィスに届いた。
 - 3 机の上に置きっ放しにした。
 - **4** 机の中に入れ、鍵をかけた。
- No. 3 バニスターは何時ごろソエムズの部屋に行きましたか。
 - 1 4時40分ごろ
 - 2 5時30分ごろ
 - 3 3時ごろ
 - 4 4時30分ごろ
- No. 4 なぜバニスターはソエムズの部屋に行ったのですか。
 - 1 鍵を忘れたから。
 - 2 今日はソエムズの友達が来たので、午後の紅茶を持って行くため。
 - 3 毎日紅茶を持って行っているから。
 - 4 テストの問題をソエムズの部屋に持って行くことになっていたから。
- No. 5 二人の会話から、テストの3ページ目はどこにあったと思われますか。
 - 1 机の上
 - 2 机の中
 - 3 床の上
 - 4 窓際のテーブルの上

2		⟨の①と②の(なさい。)に共通する英	単語を 1, 2, 3,	4 %	いら一つ選び、番号で
(1)	① ②)? You don't look the () train.	ok well.		
	1	new	2 wrong	3 fast	4	up
(2)	1	How much did	you () for this	computer?		
	2) any attentio			
		J	,,			
	1	get	2 cost	3 pay	4	make
(0)		TT ()		0		
(3)			ng to the beach ton			
	2	I'll be there in () five minutes	5.		
	1	soon	2 far	3 long	4	about
(4)	1	I'm going to () a speech in fro	ont of the class.		
	2	He sometimes v	wanted to () u	p, but he kept tr	ying.	
	1	give	2 stand	3 take	4	show
(5)	① ②		heavy bag, I hurt r minute? I'll be (my ().) soon.		
	1	neck	2 back	3 knee	1	hand
	1	11CCV	2 Dack	o knee	4	nanu

- ③ 次のそれぞれの英文を読み、下線部分の単語を正しい形に直しなさい。

 (1) An excite e-mail came to me while I was waiting for the bus.
 - (2) "Hey, Tom! Look at the dog <u>run</u> in the park. Isn't that your dog?"
 - (3) My grandmother always said, "The rich be not always happy."
 - (4) Today I met a young boy who name was David Beckham.
 - (5) That <u>eight-years-old</u> boy is famous for his talent for 'shogi.'

- ④ 次の(1)~(4)の()内の英語を正しく並べかえて、それぞれの対話文を完成させなさい。ただし、文頭にくる語も小文字で示してあります。
- (1) A: Look at this picture. I went to Sesoko Beach in Okinawa last week. This is (seen / beautiful / the / I've / most / beach / ever).
 - B: Wow! I want to go swimming there, too.
- (2) A: Mom's birthday is coming soon. Do you have (a birthday present / for / enough / buy / to / her / money)?
 - *B*: No. Well, let's make something special together and give it to her.
- (3) A: Yesterday I (Osaka Station / to / by / at / was / a foreigner / spoken).
 - *B*: What did the person ask you?
 - A: He asked me how to get to USJ and I told him.
- (4) A: You look so tired.
 - B: Yeah. (me/six/to/took/myreport/it/hours/finish).
 - A: I see. I hope you'll get a good grade.

⑤ 以下の英文を読み、後の問いに答えなさい。

Dr. David Webb is a very busy man. His alarm clock rings at 5:30 a.m. every day except*1 Thursday and Sunday. After that he never stops moving until 11:30 at night. He goes jogging from 5:45 until 6:15. Then he takes a shower, has breakfast with his wife and daughter and reads the headlines in the newspaper. After that he watches the morning news on television.

At 7:30 he drives to his office. Dr. Webb is a dentist. He takes care of people's (A). He gets to the office at 8:00 before the staff members arrive. He has a coffee and looks at the (b)appointment list. His receptionist*2, his four nurses, and his assistant dentist always arrive at 8:30. Nobody is ever late. From 8:45 Dr. Webb discusses the appointment list with his assistant. The receptionist sends in the first patients at exactly 9 o'clock.

Dr. Webb works until 1:30. Then he has a light lunch and goes by bicycle to a gym. He swims for an hour. Sometimes he gets a massage.

He starts work again at 4:00 and continues till 8:00. After that he backs up the office computer files and has dinner at home. On Mondays and Wednesdays, after dinner, he joins a *karate* class. On Tuesday he with some old college friends. On Fridays he goes to a basketball game with some old college friends. On Saturdays, after the afternoon examinations, he reads all the (B) magazines after dinner.

On Thursdays he (5)rises at 6:00 and plays two rounds*3 of golf. On Sundays he plays golf in the morning again and goes shopping with his wife.

His daughter once asked him how much money he had. "I never have time to count it," was Dr. Webb's reply*4.

語注

*¹except:~を除いて *²receptionist:受付員
*³round:(ゴルフの)ラウンド *⁴reply:返事

(1) Underlined (あ) means ...

- 1 a menu of the drinks and foods
- 2 a list for shopping
- 3 a list of people to see
- 4 television programs
- 5 a time schedule

(2)	Unde	rlined (い) means				
	1	takes on to	2	takes care of	3	takes part in
	4	takes much of	5	takes after		
(3)	Unde	rlined (う) means				
	1	puts up	2	takes up	3	makes up
	4	walks up	5	gets up		
(4)	Whiel	h word best fills in the b	lan	k(A)?		
	1	hair	2	eyes	3	teeth
	4	bone	5	skin		
(5)		h word best fills in the b				
	1	original	2	national	3	tropical
	4	medical	5	magical		
(6)	What	time does Dr. Webb's a	larn	n clock ring on Wednesd	layî	
	1	At 5:00.	2	At 5:30.	3	At 5:45.
	4	At 6:00.	5	At 6:30.		
(7)	What	time does Dr. Webb sta	rt s	seeing patients?		
	1	At 8:30.	2	At 8:45.	3	At 9:00.
	4	At 9:30.	5	At 10:00.		
(8)	How	many hours a week does	s Di	r. Webb spend on his par	tien	its?
	1	Forty hours.			2	Forty-two hours.
	3	Forty-two hours and a	ha	lf.	4	Forty-three hours.
	5	Fifty-one hours.				

Edinburgh in August

Edinburgh, the capital city of Scotland, is famous for its festivals. Scotland's Edinburgh Festival Fringe is the largest arts festival in the world. It is held over 25 days in August every year. The first Edinburgh Festival Fringe was held after the Second World War*1, in 1947. Anyone can give a performance at the festival and any type of performance is acceptable*2. There are theater shows, circus acts, children's shows, musicals, operas, exhibitions*3, and other events.

There is another festival of performing arts held at the same time in the same place. It is called the Edinburgh International Festival. So, why does Edinburgh have two very similar festivals in the same place at the same time? In 1947, the first Edinburgh International Festival was held, but organizers*4 only invited eight theater companies. They provided*5 the best theaters for them to use. Many other performers wanted to join the festival, but the main theaters were all taken. So, they rented rooms in other buildings in Edinburgh and sold tickets. People who were in town to see the Edinburgh International Festival also watched these smaller shows. Over time, the smaller shows became more important and more popular than the main shows and it became a separate*6 festival. It was given its own name, Festival Fringe.

One unusual*7 thing about the Fringe is that performers can do any type of show they choose. They just have to pay some money to the Fringe's organizers. As a result, there are always a lot of strange and interesting shows at the Fringe. However, some people say that the quality*8 of many of the shows is poor.

Although*9 performers at the Fringe sell tickets for their shows, many of them lose money. This is because they must pay for advertising*10 and a place to perform, as well as give money to the organizers. But if their shows are popular, they can become better known and get the chance to do their shows in other places. Many actors and comedians who have performed at the Fringe have later appeared in movies and on television. This is one reason why it seems likely that the Fringe will continue to grow.

The Fringe Festival is now the largest of the festivals. In 2018, it featured*¹¹ more than 55,000 performances of 3,548 different shows in 317 venues*¹². There are circus, music, dance, comedy, theater performances and much more. Comedy is the most common performance: over a third of the shows are comedy.

People come to the festival for another reason. This is the climate. August is very

hot in most places, but Edinburgh is far north, so it is quite cool even in summer. This makes it a great place to visit in August. Therefore, people from all over the world come to see the performances and enjoy the cool days.

語注

*¹the Second World War:第二次世界大戦 *²acceptable:受け入れ可能な

*³exhibition:展示 *⁴organizer:運営者 *⁵provide:提供する

*9although:~だけれども *10advertising:広告

*¹¹feature: (呼び物として) 上演する *¹²venue: 会場

- (1) When was the Edinburgh Festival first held? Choose the best answer.
 - 1 After the Second World War ended.
 - 2 At the end of the theater.
 - 3 Before the Edinburgh International Festival.
 - 4 At the start of the 19th century.
- (2) What does the writer say about performances at the Edinburgh Festival Fringe? Answer the following statements with **T** (true) or **F** (false).
 - 1 Performers should write to the festival leaders.
 - 2 There are no rules about who can join.
 - 3 There are many shows.
 - 4 Performers were not able to sell tickets for their events.
- (3) How was the Edinburgh Festival Fringe different from the Edinburgh International Festival? Choose the best answer.
 - 1 It was held in another city.
 - 2 It was for various people to watch.
 - 3 It was held in the afternoons.
 - 4 Its performers rented rooms.

- (4) Which sentences are correct about the Fringe? Choose the <u>two</u> correct statements.
 - 1 Many performers do the same show every year.
 - 2 Many of the shows are poor.
 - 3 It doesn't cost a lot of money to perform.
 - 4 There are more dance performances at the Fringe than other performances.
 - 5 It is possible that it will become more popular than the Edinburgh International Festival.
- (5) Why do many performers want to join the Fringe? Choose the best answer.
 - 1 Because it is a way to meet other performers.
 - 2 Because it is often shown on television.
 - 3 Because it is free to perform there.
 - 4 Because it is a chance to become famous.
- (6) Why is Edinburgh popular in August? Choose the best answer.
 - 1 Because of the delicious food.
 - 2 Because of the weather.
 - 3 Because of the beautiful nature.
 - 4 Because of the cheap hotels.
- (7) What is this story about? Choose the best answer.
 - 1 Good places to visit during summer vacations.
 - 2 Making money in Edinburgh.
 - 3 The history of popular festivals in Scotland.
 - 4 Practicing a performance for international visitors.

つ 中学生の Yumi は、夏休みにカナダにある Jones さんの家でホームステイをする
予定です。Yumi は Jones さん一家に事前に E メールを送ることにしました。
Yumi になったつもりで、以下の条件にしたがって、 に入る英文を解答
らんに書きなさい。
(条件)
①25 語程度とする。
・短縮形は1語と数える。
・クエスチョンマーク、コンマ、ピリオドなどの記号は語数に含めない。
②以下の3点を伝える。
・カナダへ行くのは今回が初めてである。
・カナダで自分がしたいこと。
・Jones さん一家に会うのを楽しみにしている。
Dear Mr. and Ms. Jones,
I'm Yumi Suzuki. Thank you very much for welcoming me into your family.
Sincerely yours,
Yumi Suzuki

【問題は以上です】



- 19 -



中入[前期E] 英語 金蘭千里中学校

解答用紙 その一

-				50.000
(1)	11	-	1	1
(1)	1)	_	./	//
1		ス	 -	/

第1部	No.1	No.2	No.3	No.4	No.5
第2部	No.1	No.2	No.3	No.4	No.5
第3部	No.1	No.2	No.3	No.4	No.5
第4部	No.1	No.2	No.3	No.4	No.5
第5部	No.1	No.2	No.3	No.4	No.5

② 筆記

			T		
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)	

③ 筆記

(1)	excite →	(2)	run →
(3)	be →	(4)	who →
(5)	eight-years-old →		

4 筆記

(1)	This is ().
(2)	Do you have ()?
(3)	Yesterday I ().
(4)	().

⑤ 筆記

(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	
(5)	(6)	(7)	(8)	

⑥ 筆記

(1)										
(2)	1		2	3		4				
(3)		(4)			(5)		(6)		(7)	

W		N.W.	
受験番号			
番			
号			

中入[前期E] 英語 金蘭千里中学校

解答用紙 その二

⑦ ライティング

Dear Mr. and Ms. Jones,									
I'm Yumi Suzuki. Thank you very much for welcoming me into your family.									
Sincerely yours,									
Yumi Suzuki									

受	得	
受 験 番 号		
号	点	

2点

3点×2

中入[前期E] 英語 金蘭千里中学校

解答用紙 その一

(1)	11 > 23	=140 -
1	リスニング	計40点
	, , ,	H 1 1 0 ////

	リス	ニング	7	計40	点													
第	1 部	No.1		3	No.2	9.00	1	No.3	2 No.4		3 No		No.5	3	1点	× 5		
第	2 部	No.1		3	No.2	3 No.3		9	3	No.4	3		No.5	4	1点	1点×5		
第	3 部	No.1		4	No.2	9	3	No.3		4	No.4	4		No.5	4	2点	2点×5	
第	4 部	No.1	(0	No.2	()	No.3		×	No.4	>	<	No.5	×	2点	×5	
第	5 部	No.1		2	No.2		4	No.3	9	1	No.4		3	No.5	4	2点	2点×5	
2	② 筆記 計10点																	
(1)	2	2	(2)		3	(3)	3	4	(4)		1	(5)		2	2点×5			
3	③ 筆記 計10点																	
(1)	(1) excite \rightarrow exciting (2) run \rightarrow running																	
(3)	(3) be \rightarrow are (4) who \rightarrow whose																	
(5)	(5) eight-years-old → eight-year-old 2点×5																	
4	④ 筆記 計12点																	
(1)	(1) This is (the most beautiful beach I've ever seen).																	
(2)	Do y	ou hav	ле (enoug	h mon	ey to b	uy a b	irthda	y pres	ent fo	r her)?						
(3)	(3) Yesterday I (was spoken to by a foreigner at Osaka Station).																	
(4)	(It	t took	me siz	x hour	s to fin	ish my	y repo	rt).										
(5)	筆記		計16,	点								20					3点×4	
(1)	3	3	(2)	;	3	(3)	ł	5	(4)		3							
(5)	4	1	(6)	2	2	(7)	;	3	(8)	3		2点×8						
6	⑥ 筆記 計20点																	
(1)	(1) 1 2点																	
(2)	1	I	7	2	J		3	r	r e	4]	?	1点	× 4				
(3)	4	Į.	(4)	2	2	E	5	(5)	4	1	(6)	2		(7)	3			

受 験 番 号

2点

2点

2点

中入[前期E] 英語 金蘭千里中学校

解答用紙 その二

⑦ ライティング 計12点

Dear Mr. and Ms. Jones,
I'm Yumi Suzuki. Thank you very much for welcoming me into your family.
This is my first trip to Canada.
I want to go to a lot of sightseeing spots with you.
I'm looking forward to meeting you.
Sincerely yours,
Yumi Suzuki

受 験 番 号	得
番	
号	点